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Business Enterprise Program

Services for the Blind Branch

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

State of Hawaii Department of Human Services

1901 Bachelot Street, Honolulu, HI  96817

Phone:  808-586-5283

Fax:  808-586-4143

M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, October 28, 2017
PLACE:
Ho`opono Auditorium
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Dane Alani, Joel Cho, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Clyde Ota, Don Patterson, and Jeff Segawa
Excused:  Kyle Aihara and Chris Akamine
2. Membership:  Ted Chinn, Ron Flormata, Shontel Jones, Gerry Lonergan, Doug Moises, Tom Morikami, Lespaul Naki, Norman Ota, Evelyn Racpan, Gail Sakamoto, Lynn Schempp, Virgil Stinnett, Myles Tamashiro, and Stanley Young
3. Ho’opono:  SBBA Lea Dias, VRAA Susan Foard, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno, BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest(s):  Michael Miyashiro, Rahni Naki, DAG Lori Wada, Mike Okazaki
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Pro Tem Joel called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.
At this time, Joel announced that Chair Kyle has stepped down indefinitely as Chair.
He also recalled the rules of engagement and noted everyone has the right to provide oral testimony, but asked everyone to be addressed if they want to speak.

Voting quorum was discussed and DAG Lori informed everyone present of the possible conflict of interest that may be present with Committee members that have open applications to current vacancies and their possible abstention of any promotion and transfer voting issues. The matter was submitted to the Ethics Commission who will meet about the matter on November 16, 2017 and render a formal opinion at the end of the year.  The Committee requested to have all present members vote and have the SLA silently nullify those members with a possible conflict to preserve the confidentiality of the applicant.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.
#50 Vacancy and Other Vacancies Scored Using the 2009 Policy:  Following discussion, it was the consensus of the committee that a quorum was present to conduct votes.
a. Approve Prior use of 2009 Policy and Ratify Scores for all Previous Vacancies Scored and Filled from 2010 through Present, Including VF #50 Vacancy:  Don moved to approve and ratify the prior use of the 2009 Policy used for all previous vacancies that were scored and filled from 2010 through the present, including VF #50 vacancy.  Ivy seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
b. Committee Demand for the Agency Immediately Complete VF #50 Vacancy Selection Process using the Original Applicants, Original Scores, and Original Deadline:  Don moved that the Committee demand the Agency immediately complete the VF #50 vacancy selection process using original applicants, original scores and original deadline. Ivy seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
AGENCY REPORT:
Kat reported that the balance of the RSRA as of October 27, 2017 was $1,583,071.22.  On July 31, 2017, the BVO annual check was received in the amount of $443,638.00.

She noted that Ho’opono held its annual White Cane Walk on October 20, 2017 and thanked the following vendors for their generous donations:
Warren Toyama and Myles Tamashiro, $200 for pizza

Ivy Galariada, 4 cases chips and solicitation of other vendors as well as Coke and Pepsi
Evelyn Racpan, 2 cases juice

Lynn Schempp, 2 cases juice

Lespaul Naki, 1 case Diet Coke

Don Patterson, 1 case juice

Steve Kim, 1 case boxed juice

Jeff Segawa, 2 cases juice
Norman Ota, $20
Dolly Rupard, $20
Ron Flormata, $20

She noted DVR also held its annual Employer/Employee Award Ceremony and congratulated the following vendors:

Employers of the Year:

Norman Ota and Ron Flormata

Successful Rehabilitants of the Year:

Shontel Jones and Gena Avilla

She reported that there are prospective new facilities as follows:

a. HPHA:  1) School Street re-development which will include affordable rental and senior housing; and 2) Meyer Wrights Housing re-development, a mixed-income transient-oriented project.
b. Hawaiian Air Hangar: She reported that originally they were hopeful to have a first-class entry for the program into micro-marketing, however, plans changed due to issues that need to be addressed with the union. Conversations will continue with them, however in the meantime, vending machines will be placed.
c. Kaneohe Bay Marine Corp Base Honolulu:  KB has a new medical clinic under construction, however, program was never notified about placement of a bind vendor. They will allow us to place vending machines for now.
Kat reported that we currently have 42 licensed vendors, 2 currently on probation, and that Chun To Law retired on July 5, 2017.

Lastly, Kat reported on the requirements for insurance.

CONSUMER GROUP REPORTS:

Stan reported the basic concept of BLAST is to get together and exchange information. The major issue for Randolph Sheppard is that Representative James Banks from Indiana is trying put a law in to commercialize roadside vending which could threaten the livelihood of mass vendors with vending machines on roadsides and could possibly lead to closures of agencies because they depend on set-asides which come from the blind vendors. Hawaii is not directly impacted from roadside vending, but if we lose in that area, it could set a precedence for other federal agencies, including the VA, GSA and DOD. He encouraged that everyone get involved.
Myles reported they have selected Ron Flormata and Dave Cameron to attend the next RSVH Sagebrush scheduled to be held February 12-16, 2018.

Ron reported that RSVH held its annual state convention on October 21, 2017. Guest speakers included Kat with an update with Hawaii vending program, Professor Tarik Sultan of UH Manoa who gave a presentation on business planning, and Catriona MacDonald via teleconference from Washington who addressed important issues challenging Randolph Sheppard nationwide.
OLD BUSINESS (continued):

2.
Schofield Update:  DAG Lori reported that there are motions pending in federal court in an attempt to get Ted Chinn back into the facility.
3.
Neighbor Island Airport Renovations Update:  SBBA Lea reported that there’s a memorandum of agreement going to transfer monies in process between DHS and DOT. No start date at this time.

4.
Kamamalu Building:  Following discussion, this item was tabled.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Used Vending Machines:  Kat reported we have a few abandoned vending machines and would like to discuss the disposition of these vending machines and possibly offer them to vendors with the understanding that it will not become part of equipment inventory because program does not have the expertise and committee may not want to own and maintain these vending machines.
Don moved to give BEP the discretion on the disposition of the vending machines. Ivy seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  Kat clarified she would work collaboratively with Joel on the disposition of these abandoned machined and Joel agreed.
2. Training Manual:  Kat reported that VFS Susan updated the training manual and would like the committee to appoint a training sub-committee person to review it. Joel responded that Kyle is still the chairman of the Training Sub-Committee.
At this time, Kat announced that VFS Susan will be leaving BEP as of 11/10/17.

3. Cash Registers:  Kat reported that several of our blind vendors have started using the Square cash register which has credit card and tap-to-pay payment capabilities and can also generate financial reports. Joel noted the cash register is already on the standard equipment list and will allow the agency the discretion on which programs to get because there are so many different compatible programs.
4. Committee By-Laws:  Joel noted that we currently don’t have any committee by-laws since the 2010 revision. He added that it’s a much easier way to address the rules and it helps to avoid having lengthy discussions and makes things more clear.  He noted more will be discussed later when DAG Lori addresses rules and policies.
5. Sub-Committee Assignments:  Joel appointed Ivy to chair Grievance and Don to chair Legislation.  
6. Unassigned Vending Machines:  Deferred to Budget & Finance.
7. Policy on Closing Facilities on Unofficial Holidays/Personal Reason:  Ivy noted that many vendors feel they should be able to decide whether to be open or closed, with the approval of the building manager. DAG Lori noted that if it is written in their permit or contract, they cannot override it.
Following discussion, Joel tabled this item. 
8. Standard Item List:  Deferred to Budget & Finance.
9. Rule and Policy Making Process:  DAG Lori noted that that when amending the rules, we can no longer pass portions of the rules but need to amend all of the rules and the document name has to change. This process can take up to 1-2 years pursuant to HRS 91. The document will need to be approved first by RSA in DC, then routed to the Governor, posted for public hearing, then back to the Governor for endorsement. Currently, there’s no RSA commissioner which will delay the process further. 
Policy is a quicker process.  It’s devised through active participation with the committee and SLA, and input from the community. If the policy addresses anything regarding promotion and transfer, it will still need to be vetted by the RSA and approved which could still delay the process another 6 months to 1 year.
DAG Lori added we are making steps to use the 2009 Policy legally in the promotion and transfer process, which is what the committee voted on today. Should the SLA respectfully decline to follow those recommendations, they will do so in writing to the committee. 
NEXT MEETING:


To be determined.
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, Don moved to adjourn meeting, Steve seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted:

BEP/KF/mra
